
 
 
 
 
 

Memorandum 

 
 
 
 

DATE: June 7 
 

 

TO: Principals and Site Coordinators 
 

 

FROM: Christian Bertel, Coordinator of Health Services  
 

 

SUBJECT:  Hot Weather Guidelines 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Hazelwood School District follows procedures and guidelines to address 

children participating in outside activities during hot weather. These guidelines 

follow information obtained by the Missouri Department of Health and Senior 

Services to address heat-related emergencies. 

 

The Building Administrator must monitor the Heat Index. 
 

 

Guidelines for Recess and Physical Education (PE) outdoors for the general student 
population: 

• Heat Index less than 90 degrees; normal recess will be held. 

• Heat Index 90-100 degrees; outdoor recess will be limited to 10 minutes. 

• Heat Index 101 or greater degrees; indoor recess will be held. 
 
 
 

Coaches will follow the procedures and guidelines established by the MSHSAA to 

address heat-related issues for athletes. 


